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Dear My Fantastic Year 2s, Parents and Carers,

I hope you all had a wonderful Half Term break and that you had lots of fun in the sun!  Sophia and Harrison certainly enjoyed themselves with lots of garden picnics, long walks and opening presents on Harrison’s 4th Birthday!  They now have far too many toys to choose from!
Now that Half Term is coming to an end, I wanted to write to you all again to let you know about all the new resources and activities you can try at home.  As always, please only do what you can and don’t feel that you need to complete everything.  We all have very different situations at home and here at Stockham we request that you only do what you can, when you can.  Once again, I have organised the activities into a timetable but as always, this is only for guidance and you are more than welcome to take your pick from the ideas that interest you instead.  
Our topic for Term 6 is ‘Rumble in the Jungle’ and I was really looking forward to reading the story of Gorilla with you.  The story is by Anthony Browne and we would have been learning lots about this author and his stories throughout this term.  Although we won’t yet be at school together, I was hoping that you could do some work on Anthony Browne and Gorilla at home instead!  Please don’t worry if you do not have a copy of the story as I have loaded a PowerPoint slideshow of it onto our Year 2 Home Learning area.  You will also see that I have included lots of activities that link to the book in the attached timetable as well.  I really hope you enjoy the work on this story!
Miss Hall has also been busy organising some Home Learning for Science and extra Maths units for you all.  This is the information she has asked me to pass on:
This week's science is based on 'Living, Dead and Never Alive'.  Please read through the powerpoint presentation with your child. Discuss each slide with your child and encourage them to answer the questions asked on the slides. Then complete the worksheet, 'Living, Dead, Never Alive - how can you tell ?'. Please ignore the top section that says group names. Ask your child to select 3 items to draw; one alive, one dead and one never alive. They can use the picture cards (link on the website ) for ideas or use an idea of their own. Then ask them to fill in the details under each picture.

The picture cards on the website can be used for your child to sort into the three groups - living, dead and never alive. They can also be used to play the game 'Which one am I?' as explained on the powerpoint.  You can extend this learning on your walks outside or in the garden by asking children to spot items in each category. Good luck!
This week's Maths Shape lessons from Miss Hall:  Learning Objective: To be able to correctly name and identify 2D shapes and to be able to count the number of sides they have.

Please take your child on a shape hunt either around the house or on a local walk. Ask your child to point out all the 2D shapes they can see. Do they know all the correct names? Ensure your child can find the shapes, triangle, square, rectangle and circle. Talk about these shapes and the number of sides they have.  After your walk, draw each of these shapes on a piece of paper and cut them out. Ask your child to show you a side on each shape. Ensure they understand the term 'side'. Ask your child to make a mark on each side with a pen as they count the number of sides each shape has. (This ensures the children don't count a side more than once.) If your child finds this easy you can extend to more complex shapes such as pentagon, octagon, hexagon, diamond, rhombus etc.

Finally ask your child if they can remember what the term 'quadrilateral' means. We have worked on this previously in school on a Friday. This is simply a shape with four sides. Ask your child to draw as many of these as they can - you can make this more exciting and memorable by using things different to paper and pen, e,g, chalks outside, bath crayons in the bath, use a stick to draw in the ground outside, with their finger in a tray of flour, paintbrushes with water on the path or on a large piece of wallpaper/piece of cardboard box. These are just ideas...the  more exciting you make it the more memorable it will be! You can also draw a selection of shapes for your child and ask them to find the quadrilaterals. Can they explain why these are quadrilaterals and the other shapes you have drawn are not?

I hope this is all helpful with your Home Learning and, as I have previously mentioned, please do only what you are able to.  Everything Miss Hall and I have listed above can be found on the Stockham School website.  Please click on the Home Learning tab followed by Year 2 to find each link.  
If you need to reach me or would like to discuss anything, please email me on distance.learning2@stockham.oxon.sch.uk and I will reply as soon as I can.  I will also be at school on Wednesday 3rd June so please call me during the day if you would rather talk in person.  The school telephone number is 01235 764407.  I will be calling you all again for another catch up next week though so please feel free to wait until I contact you if you prefer.  I am really looking forward to talking to you all again as I have really missed hearing your voices and finding out about all your news.  
Until then, thinking of you all.  Stay safe and stay well,

From Mrs Mascord
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